
12 

St. Paul’s College News 

SPC Athletics Carnival  We were 
blessed with a wonderful day for 
our second attempt at the 2019 
Athletics Carnival and it could 
not have been better! There was 
great participation by most stu-
dents, some of whom went in 
every event. It was good to see 
such a high level of house spirit 
as well as skill demonstrated in 
all events. 

There was one record broken on 
the day and that was the 1983 
record in the 12 Years Girls High 
Jump. Congratulations to Scarlet 
Galvin! 

Well done to the following stu-
dents who were Age Champions: 
12 Girls:  Scarlet Galvin 12 Boys:  
Heath Norris 13 Girls:  Sara Burns 
13 Boys:  Bailey Kerr 14 Girls:  
Madison Lieschke 14 Boys:  Jag 
Daniel-Alchin 15 Girls:  Claire 
Cottrell 15 Boys:  Jack Kotzur 16 
Girls:  Kelsey Lieschke 16 Boys:  
Levi Senini 17+ Girls:  Alyssa 
Lieschke 17+ Boys:  Joshua 
Lieschke (top right) 

Students Compete in Yarra Valley Schools Clay Target 
Championship 

Jayden Purvis (below), Jack Collier and Jack Storm 
travelled to a shooting competition in Melbourne last 
week to compete in the Yarra Valley Invitation School-
boy/ Schoolgirl Annual Clay Target Championships.  
Many thanks to Mr Greg Purvis for transporting the 

boys to and from the 
competition. Jayden also 
competed in the North 
East 200 Field and Game 
competition in Wodonga 
on the weekend.  Jayden 
came 4th on the Satur-
day and 3rd on the Sun-
day in the junior section.  
Jayden scored better 
than in the C grade sec-
tion. 

From the Commu-
nity Garden 

This week is Nation-
al Composting 
Week.  We are cele-
brating the success 
we have had with 
recycling all our by-
products into our 
compost bins, com-
post bays and 
worm farms, cre-
ating a self-
sufficient com-
posting program.  
The students have 
also donated flower 
arrangements to 
the Holbrook Nurs-
ing Home. 

SPC 
stu-
dents 
in the 
Anzac 
Day 
march 
in Wal-
la  
(right) 
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Your June 2019 community newsletter 

ANZAC Day Walla Walla 2019. Photo 

credits: Leon Schoff and Herb Simpfendorfer 

The photos on this page relate to the many aspects of what happened on Anzac Day at Walla Walla this year. The An-
zac Day Committee would like to sincerely thank everyone involved in preparation and at the two services.  This in-
cluded preparation of the town by the Park gardeners and Council workers, making the wreaths, people involved in the 
Dawn Service, people in the march, Army personnel, Scots school participants, people involved in the main service, 
people involved in setting up the Park for the service, people involved in lunch at the Hall and the display.   It is indeed 
a very important day every year for Walla Walla, with many of the town residents involved in some way.   
 
Lest we forget. (H.S.) 
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ANZAC DAY,  REMEMBRANCE DAY and  the  RSL 
 by RSL Member Herb Simpfendorfer. 
 Anzac Day at Walla Walla has  again been a  wonderful day, with many people from our town participating. 
We will remember them. 
There may be some people who would like to become more personally involved in these events, like marching or helping in 
some way.  This article is to give information to them, especially if they would like to join RSL. 
The main reason I became an RSL member was to help the special ceremonies and traditions of Anzac Day and Remem-
brance Day continue in our town.  Fortunately I was eligible, having done National Service in Adelaide.  I heard that the 
RSL sub-branch in Walla Walla was going to discontinue.  So I joined RSL and became a member in the Culcairn sub-
branch.  As this is written, there is only one other full RSL member here: Jack Schmidt.  There is also one Auxiliary RSL 
member: John Seidel.   So RSL in Walla Walla is surviving by a very thin thread. The RSL sub-branch in Culcairn has only 
a few members.  Fortunately, Anzac House in Albury and the Albury sub-branch are very helpful to us.    
We are extremely fortunate to have a very active and competent Anzac Day Committee.  Apart from people mentioned 
above, members include Karen Wenke, Julie Barber, Graeme Wenke, Graeme Cunningham and Sandra Wilksch.   There are 
also many other very loyal people who help when the special days come along. 
Jack, John and I attend the Culcairn sub-branch meetings, which are held once a month.   
 
I feel it would be good if more locals become either full or associate RSL members of the Culcairn sub-branch.  The rules 
are pretty simple: 
1.  People who have worn any Australian Armed Service uniform in any section of Armed Service are eligible to be full 
members.   
2.  People who are aged 18 and over and who have a family member who has served in the Armed Service are eligible to be 
auxiliary members. 
Notes: It is possible that a person is eligible for both of these.  Medals are worn by anyone who has served in the Armed 
Forces (left side)  People of any age can wear medals of relatives on special days (right side) even if there is no RSL connec-
tion. However, only RSL members can wear an RSL badge. 
3.  To obtain free medals (if not already received), there is a simple process of applying to Canberra.  
4.  Membership does not necessarily require attendance at meetings, or doing other jobs. 
5.  Becoming a member is a fairly simple process.  The important requirement is paper evidence of armed service.  A form is 
to be filled in, then processed by our sub-branch, and then at RSL State Headquarters in Sydney. 
My personal experience is that it gives a person a good feeling to be an RSL member.  We are then part of a very large group 
to help remember what others have done, and are doing, to have peace in our country.  We also support people who need 
help. 
I should be able to give assistance to anyone eligible to gain RSL membership.   
For anyone interested, the Culcairn sub-branch room is well worth a look, because it is dedicated to RSL activities, and has 
much memorabilia displayed. Visitors are welcome at the meetings.   
Herb Simpfendorfer Phone 60 292224  or email: hmsimpfendorfer@internode.on.net. 
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Walla North Walla Tennis Club 

Our Section 4 won their Grand Final in the Hume 
Country Tennis Association. Their opponents were 
Jindera Foxes, with whom they had close tussles 
with during the season.  

WNW won 10 sets 71 games to 6 sets 67 games. It 
was close all day, and the result came down to the 
last set. Congratulations to the team which had a 
nice blend of age and youth—John Seidel 
(president). 

 

 

WNWTC Section 4 Premiers 2018-19

Back Row: Raquel Ortega, Ben Kotzur, Sandy Klose (c), Tahj Wood, Wally 
Bruckmann, Geoff Dunlop, Bailey Watkins
Front Row: Shelly Wood, Madison Lieschke, Madeline Watkins, Fletcher Kohlhagen

SILO ART 

The Walla Walla Silo Art Com-
mittee now has a Facebook page. 

We would appreciate ideas regard-
ing the subject matter to be paint-
ed on our silos.  

Many local businesses have ex-
pressed  interest in having murals 
painted on their walls so we are 
seeking out any interested artists 
to contact us and make this hap-
pen. 

-Silo Art Committee 

Walla Walla 
Public School  
students pre-
paring to par-
ticipate in the 
2019 Anzac 
Day march. 
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ANZAC Presentation at Assembly in Week 11. Hannah Godde, Anastascia Coles, Rachael Honeywill, Josh McIn-
tyre, Jessica Toogood, Jaide Hughes, Erin Hogan, Ellie Webster and Katarina Stewart from Year 9 History, re-
searched and organised a presentation on War Nurses for the assembly in Week 11. Under the leadership of 
teacher Mrs Mackinlay, the students documented the lives of three special nurses from World War I, World War 
II and the Korean War. Ably assisted on the day by Margaret Jamieson and Miss Farrell, four members of the 
group delivered a memorable presentation that left an impact on the audience. The well-rehearsed speaking, 
the effective photographs and the moving final film clip were outstanding, highlighting the contributions and 
sacrifices of nurses in conflict. Photo below right: BHS students preparing to march in Walla Walla Anzac parade. 

 

 

 

 

Billabong High School News 

Sports Report  Term 2 has already seen a 
busy start to the sporting season with AFL, 
Cricket, Tennis, Lawn Bowls and Cross Coun-
try. Well done and thank you to all teachers 
and students involved within these teams.  

Here are the highlights: - Senior Boys AFL 
progressed through to the Semi Finals with 
convincing wins over Albury, Murray, James 
Fallon and Corowa High Schools. - Open 
Boys Cricket Team defeated Kooringal High 
School in Round Two of the CHS Knockout. - 
Open Boys Tennis Team have progressed 
through as winners of the Round One Albu-
ry Gala Day Knockout. - Open Lawn Bowls 
Team have progressed through to the State 
Final after defeating Barham High School. -  

We successfully ran our first School Cross 
Country at the Henty Machinery Field Day 
Site and will be coordinating the Zone Carni-
val there next Monday the 20th of May. - 
Junior Boys and Girls AFL is next Wednesday 
the 22nd of May at Scots and Xavier High 
Schools.  
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Walla Walla Silos – One 
Hundred Years Old. 

By Tony Brinkmann 

Walla Walla Silos story  
continued from May issue 

It was found that no precaution 
had been taken to prevent the 
moisture soaking through to the 
grain in the base of the silos. After 
the repair, the Walla silos were 
ready for the 1921-1922 harvest, 
and no more issues of damp grain 
arose. Brocklesby’s silos suffered 
the same issue and were not ready 
for receivals that season.  

Walla Silo statistics and operation 
procedure – 1919.  

Each silo or “bin” is made of rein-
forced concrete, external diameter 
is 36ft 5in, (11.1m) and height is 
70ft. (21.3m), the walls are about 
10in thick. They have a hopper 
base, which allows grain to empty 
by gravity into the conveyor chan-
nel that runs about 3metres be-
neath, the length of the 4 bins. The 
grain was bought in by the farm-
ers, mostly by horse and wagon; 
there was a report that in 1917 the 
first motorised lorry and a trailer 
was used to deliver bagged grain 
to the Walla stacks. The bags were 
then unloaded by hand into a re-
ceiving hopper from a platform 
beside the wagon.  Then, as now, 
grain then gravitated to the boot in 
the well of the hopper, from there 
it was picked up by the elevator 
buckets, and lifted vertically up the 
elevator leg, this probably is clear-
er on the small white elevators 
presently used by the oat mill.  
Once at the top of the elevator, 
the grain is then emptied into an-
other hopper which leads to a con-
veyor operating across the top of 
the silo bins. At a point above any 
one of the bins a tripper, also 
called a diverter, is placed manual-
ly, this allows grain to flow into any 

one of the bins above which the 
conveyor operates.   

In 1919 there was no allowance 
yet for bulk delivery, this was add-
ed to the system later as gradually 
a few tipping drays began to be 
used for bulk haulage. A tipping 
platform was also added; this al-
lowed wagons to be unharnessed 
from horses and tipped up as a 
unit, and also used by trucks later 
on. So, for the time being the tire-
some job of cleaning, washing and 
patching bags for reuse continued, 
in some cases into the 1960s. See 
the recent Walla Walla Celebrating 
the Journey photo book, compiled 
by Janet and Ashley Paech, page 
26. These pictures from around 
1960, show the tipping platform 
and the variety of bulk and bags 
being delivered to Walla by small 
and large tray trucks and also semi
-trailers.  

The small bundle of 6 silos or grad-
ing bins as they are known, on the 
west end, were completed in Sep-
tember 1922.  

In August of 1924, on emptying, a 
5 foot long live snake was found in 
one of the silo bins. 

 

Weevils; although they had been 
getting free passage to Australia 
since the First Fleet and on most of 
the other convict and migrant 
ships for many subsequent years, 
weevils had been a concern to 
some at Walla since about 1916. 
Most bag stacks like Walla often 
reported infestations, but these 
fell on deaf ears or they were told 
to sell the wheat ASAP, often suc-
ceeding only months later. In Janu-
ary 1918, a reporter came to Walla 
bag stacks, and asked the two men 
who handled the grain about wee-
vils, the answer was one of sur-
prise, they indicated that the wee-
vil was a problem that few knew 
of, and those that did know, cared 
even less! Later in the day, a wheat 
buyer pointed out a stack swarm-
ing with weevils from bottom al-
most to the top. At another station 
along the railway line, it was re-
ported that a wheat buyer got no 
satisfaction reporting weevils. 
Month after month passed only to 
see weevils turning wheat into a 
mass of empty shells.  

The Walla farmers must have been 
rejoicing that this pest could now 
be much more easily controlled 
once the silos had been built!  

Submitted by Tony Brinkmann  

Sources:  

National Library of Australia, Trove, 
Newspaper Search and Government 
Gazettes.  

Newspapers searched were predomi-
nantly: Albury Banner & Wodonga 
Express, The Border Morning Mail and 
the Riverina Times, The Weekly 
Times, The Land, The Ovens and Mur-
ray Advertiser (Beechworth), The Dai-
ly Advertiser (Wagga), The Construc-
tion and Local Government Journal 
(Sydney), The Corowa Chronicle, The 
Daily Telegraph (Sydney),  

Book: The Riverina, 1861 – 1891,  G. L. 
Buxton 
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WAW Opening Hours:  
Monday-Thursday: 12.30-4.30pm.  

Friday am: 11am-12.30pm (closed for lunch 12.30-

1.30pm). Friday pm: 1.30-5.00pm 

 

 

Local painter. Mark Gilcrist. Call for a 

quote. 0450 982 916. 

Jindera Garden Supplies 

1 Jarick Way, Jindera Industrial Estate 

M: 0448 600 433    E: jinderagardensupplies@hotmail.com 
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Hi everyone, 

 
Walla Walla Swapmeet, Show & Shine is fast ap-
proaching, June 10th (Monday of the Queen's B'day 
Long Weekend) We're back in 2019 and set to be 
even bigger and better! Heaps of sites available, all 
of generous size.  

It will be held at the sportsground with help from 
the Rand Walbundrie Walla Giants Football & Net-
ball Club & The Walla Walla Motoring Club. Please 
note it is the MONDAY of the Queen's Birthday 
Long Weekend. Camping is available for people 
who wish to set up Sunday. 
Date: MONDAY 10th June 2019 (Queen's Birthday 
Holiday). Gates open to swappers 6am, Public 7am.  

Venue: Walla Walla Sportsground.  
Attractions: Swapmeet, Show & Shine, Face-
painting, Jumping Castle, Hot Food, 
Licensed Bar + more.  
Price: $5 General Admission, Kids under 16 free. 
$15 per swap site. Show & 
Shine entry no extra on top of General Admission. 
The Show & Shine is open to any vehicle of interest, 
including cars, motorcycles, trucks and tractors. 
Info and Site Bookings: Daniel Nadebaum: 0412 
187 698 or Dave Graham: 0411 
041 602 

 
Email: wallaswapmeet@gmail.com 
Facebook: https://www.facebook.com/
groups/1568361163428638/?fref=ts 

Tuesday Social Tennis 

We are enjoying magnificent weather, why not come and join us; 9.30 every Tuesday at Walla town courts. 

Bi-Centennial Park 

This month (May) we are gardening at the Park on Tuesday May 28th at 11.30 am. In June we will be there on 
the 25th, again at 11.30am. It would be great to have more helpers. Even half an hour is a great help.—Marj 
Rayner 

mailto:wallaswapmeet@gmail.com
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1568361163428638/?fref=ts
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1568361163428638/?fref=ts
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DJ’s First Birthday 

 

A big thank you to everyone that has supported DJs over the past year. Yes that 
right it's been a year already.   

We had a great birthday bash and thanks also to the 100 people that attended 
the night to help celebrate with us.  A big thanks to Danny for entertaining us all.  

Dena and I are hoping to keep supporting Walla and surrounding area with coffee, lunch and Pizza. If you haven't 
been in as yet please come in and say hello. Thank you to all who supported floral styling at DJ’s for Mother’s 
Day.  

With the cooler months coming our hours will change just for winter. 

June, July and August:  

Monday to Thursday 7.30am to 3pm  

Friday 7.30 to 7pm 

Saturday 8.30am 11.30am - 5pm to 8pm 

Looking forward to our soups / lunch meals / plus our burgers & steak sandwiches. Please follow us on facebook 
for our specials.  Kind Regards Janet   

WALLA WALLA CROQUET CLUB NEWS  

At present our Club is competing in an annual Pennant Com-
petition with six other Clubs in our District. Matches are 
played on a Wednesday and hopefully we will see good re-
sults. 

At the Albury Croquet Club Social Day, Alan Hunter was 2nd 
and John Durieux was 3rd. A great effort from our players. 
Congratulations. 

On Friday 31st May the Walla Walla Croquet Club will be 
catering at the Walla Walla Bowling Club. Meals begin at 
6.30pm. We would love to welcome you there. 

Come join us on Saturday & Monday mornings at 8.30am for 

a game of Croquet at the Walla Bowling Club. Please wear 

flat soled shoes. -Helen Krause - Sec 
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Please send in any special acknowledgements, articles or 
request to be added to the email recipient list to  

wallanewsletter@gmail.com or drop in the box at the  
Walla Store only.  

Walla Website: www.wallawalla.nsw.au.  

-Articles should be received before 12pm on the 15th of each 
month; preferably as early as possible before deadline day.  

-All articles should be kept concise to save space. 

 

We acknowledge the generous support for the 
community newsletter from KOTZUR Pty Ltd 
(printing) and the Walla Walla Post Office 
(newsletter distribution).   

 

Editor Françoise McPherson. Committee: Julie 
Barber,  Herb Simpfendorfer, Elisa Bartholomae-
us. 

24 hour of LeMons 2019 race 1  (the last 2 days as a race car as we know it) 

Saturday started well with the boys qualifying 3rd. But after a shocking start from our hired 
driver (Who thought it would be a good idea to start in third gear), Jeremy (Paul Morris) recov-
ered well with a best time of 1.51.6 or 1.52 in the old scales. We finished 17th of 36 cars and 
after a quick pad change and tyre rotation we're ready to sausage roll for the main day tomor-
row.  Also we managed to finish the race on fumes and somehow squeezed 70 litres into a 68 
litre tank. That's definitely pushing it!  

The eulogy of the mighty EB Ford Falcon. 

June 1991-april 2019 

Our beloved companion, transporter and consumer of money. The EB falcon today had it's final 
compression stroke at 1:43pm, at Winton motor race way, doing what she loved. Corona’s re-
port concluded that the head gasket parted company, due to a burst radiator hose, that result-
ed in volcanic temperatures.  

Throughout her illustrious ca-
reer as a paddock basher 
turned motorsport heroine, she 
has touched many hearts. With 
her hard working attitude and 
strength she lasted through the 
tough times. Those who knew 
her in her true element have 
seen her thrive in wet and 
muddy conditions including 
many ventures off the beaten 
race track and into the deep 
unforgiving sand traps.  

Guiding the Boys in Blue to the 
silverware on multiple occa-
sions would be her finest mo-
ment. And one that will never 
be forgotten by all race fans. 

In her last revolution she said; 
"bang splat put put." This 
roughly translates to; "Thanks 
for the good times." 

A private funeral will be held in 
coming weeks for close family 
and friends. 

“Rest in peace old girl.” – Myall 
Hoffman and the rest of the 
Boys in Blue Racing Team. 

The water on the ground should have been in the engine!! 

http://www.wallawalla.nsw.au
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DISCLAIMER 

The opinions stated in this newsletter are those of the 

contributors and not necessarily representative of the edi-

tor, the newsletter committee, Kotzur Pty Ltd or, the Walla 

Walla Community Development Committee.  

Where there are space limitations, the editor may need to 

edit or omit articles. The editor will not be held  

responsible for any errors.   

MAINLY MUSIC 
 

For parents and children under school age. 
At the Baptist Church, 5 Market St. 

1st and 3rd Mondays of every month at 10am. 
Enjoy singing, music time, morning tea and  

playtime. 
Cost: $5 per family. 

Rural Care Link  

Ring  60263001  or  0475 594 073 

Urgent Needs: Lifeline 13 11 14 

Beyond Blue 1300 224 636 

Mensline Australia 1300 789 978 

SENIOR CITIZENS 

      23 Members & friends travelled to Bright for 
our 1st Bus Trip for the year, stopping at  

Beechworth for morning tea, then onto Bright 
for a walk around the shops and lunch at the Al-
pine Hotel. 

Then on the road again to Wandiligong to visit-
Nightingales, where we could purchase all dif-
ferent kinds of apples & juices etc., then home 
through Yackandandah. What can I say? It was 
an amazing day…the scenery was just magnifi-
cent, the weather perfect, and a good driver in 
Ian who got us all home safely. 

       Everyone enjoyed themselves & looking 
forward to the next trip. I WONDER WHERE? 
You will have to come to our meetings to find 
out! - Dorothy Cremer 6029 2120  

Next Meeting: June 3rd Walla Bowling Club 
1.30pm. 

Guest Speaker. Ladies please bring a small 
plate of afternoon tea. 

Community church service, Sunday 30th 
June, 10am, St Paul's College, all welcome. 

 

Community prayer meeting, Thursday 23rd 
May and 27th June, 8pm, Zion church hall. Join 
us as we pray for our town and each other. 
Contact Pastor Dan Mueller (0413 032 455). 

A lie has a 
short life, 

but truth lives 
on forever. 

Proverbs 12 v 
19 

TAKE OLD BATTERIES TO LIESCHKE MO-
TORS 

 

The proceeds go to the Walla Walla Community 

Development Committee, to use as needed for 

our community. Thank You Lieschke Motors!! 
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June Community Diary 
 
Saturday 1st 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-Lions newspaper pick up 
-RWW vs Culcairn 
(Walbundrie) 
 
Monday 3rd 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
-Mainly Music 10 am 
-Senior citizens Bowling Club 
1.30 pm 
 
Tuesday 4th 
-Social tennis 9.30 am 
 
Friday 7th 
Community gardens SPC 8.30 
am 
 
Saturday 8th 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-RWW vs Osborne (away) 
 
Monday 10th 
-Queen’s Birthday holiday 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-Walla Swapmeet, Show & 
Shine at sportsground 7 am 
 
Tuesday 11th 
Social tennis 9.30 am 
  

Friday 14th 
Community gardens SPC 8.30 
am 
 
Saturday 15th 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-RWW vs Holbrook 
(Walbundrie) 
 
Monday 17th 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
-Mainly Music 10 am 
 
Tuesday 18th 
Social tennis 9.30 am 
 
Friday 21st 
-Community gardens SPC 8.30 
am 
-Walla 150th DVD/photo night 
Bowling Club 6 pm 
 
Saturday 22nd 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-RWW vs Henty (away) 
 
Monday 24th 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-Mobile library 9 am 
 
Tuesday 25th 
-Social tennis 9.30 am 
-Friends of Bi-Cent Park 11.30 
am 

 
Thursday 27th 
Community prayers Zion 
Church Hall 8 pm 
 
Friday 28th 
Community gardens SPC 8.30 
am 
 
Saturday 29th 
-Croquet 8.30 am 
-RWW vs Jindera (Walbundrie) 
 
Sunday 30th 
Community Church Service 
SPC 10 am 

CHURCH TIMES 
Lutheran Church Walla Walla 

Lutheran Church Walla Walla 
1st & 3rd Sundays 9am 
2nd & 4th Sundays 10:30am 
Sunday School during 10:30am services in 
school term 
Contact: Pastor Dan Mueller 0413 032 455 
 
Lutheran Church Alma Park 
Lutheran Church Alma Park 
1st, 3rd & 5th Sundays 10:30am 
2nd & 4th Sundays 9am 
Contact: Pastor Dan Mueller 0413 032  
455 
 
Baptist Church Market St. Walla Walla 
Every Sunday 10am 
Children`s program provided. 
Contact:Kevin Newbold 0428 499 847 
 
Catholic Church Market St. Walla Walla 
1st & 4th Sundays 6pm 
Contact: Father Terence Mahedy 6029 
8363 
 
Anglican Church Balfour St. Culcairn 
9.30am each 1st & 3rd Sunday. Contact: 
Father Bob Done 6026 3691  

Walla Walla Bowling Club 6029 2146: 
Mon to Friday 5pm till closing; Sat 5pm till closing 
Sun 5pm till closing. Catering every Friday Night with 
Bonanza drawn at 8pm. 
 
Walla Store 6029 2231: 
Mon - Fri 8am - 5pm; Sat 8am - 6pm; Sun 8.30am - 
11am. 

Second Hand Rose 6029 2116  

Thurs and Fri 1.30 - 4.30. Sat. 9.30 - 11.30am  

Walla Walla Post Office 6029 2300  

Mon-Fri 9am-5pm 
 

Walla Hotel 6029 2309: 
Mon - Sat - Opening at 11am; Sun - Opens 12 noon 
Kitchen: 
Thursday–Saturday 6.30 - 8.30pm; Sunday 12-2pm 
Meals other times if booked, take-away available. 

 
DJ’s Fine Fast Food 6029 2033: 
Mon-Thurs: 7.30am - 4pm; Fridays: 7.30am - 7pm; 
Saturdays: 8.30am - 11.30am and 5-8pm 

 
Terry White Chemist Walla 6029 2496 
Mon-Fri: 9am - 5pm. Www.facebook.com/
wallapharmacy 

Walla Walla Hair Salon  

Tuesday, Thursday & 
Friday 9am – 5.30pm 

Ph: 02 6029 2277 

Hume Medical Centre 

Monday 8.30am-1pm; 2pm-
5.30 pm 

Wednesday 11 am-5.30 pm 

Friday:  11 am-5.30 pm 

 

Ph: 02 60732605  (during 
Walla opening hours) or  

02 6036 2952 (Holbrook on 
other days) 

LOCAL BUSINESSES 


